
REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS : 
The City of Bessemer, Alabama has been awarded a $300,000 City-Wide 
Brownfield Assessment Grant from the U.S. Environmental Protection 
Agency and is seeking STATEMENTS OF QUALIFICATIONS from qualified 
applicants for conducting Phase I and Phase II environmental site 
assessments. Grant funds will be used to develop a cleanup plan and 
support community engagement activities. Assessment activities will target 
Bessemer’s downtown, which is mostly located within a Qualified 
Opportunity Zone. Priority sites include a 1.5-acre abandoned rail site, the 
former City Hall building and fire station, and a former furniture 
manufacturing company that has since been demolished. A full list of 
statement of qualification requirements can be obtained by formal request 
from the Community Development Department at the City of Bessemer, 
1700 3rd Avenue North, Bessemer, Alabama. The Mayor’s Chief of Staff may 
also be contacted via phone during normal business hours at (205) 424-4060 
to make the request. All statements of qualifications shall be submitted to 
the Mayor’s office at the above stated address, to the Attention of Toraine 
Norris, Chief of Staff, no later than 4:00 p.m. (CT), July 22, 2020.  
 
Sunday, June 28, 2020 
Sunday, July 5, 2020 
Sunday, July 12, 2020 
 


